CITY OF THORNTON – MAY 7, 2018 – 6:30 P.M. – CITY HALL
The Thornton City Council met on the above date and time with Mayor Mike Jensen calling the meeting to order.  Council members present:  Betty Jensen, Randall Bohman, Rob Duff and Roger Engebretson.  Absent:  Michael Younge.  Also, present:  City Attorney Mike Moeller, Tom Janeka, Jared Dietzenbach and Dan Sinclair with Meter Tech Solutions.
Jensen made a motion to approve the agenda with the addition of park maintenance.  Duff seconded, motion carried.
Bohman made a motion to approve the minutes from the April meeting.  Duff seconded, motion carried.

Duff made a motion to approve payment of the bills.  Engebretson seconded, motion carried.

Authorization for early payoff of the 2013 garbage truck loan was presented.  Duff made a motion to adopt by Resolution a final payment in the amount of $19,514.51 to First Security Bank to close out the loan.  Jensen seconded.  Roll call vote:  Jensen aye, Bohman aye, Duff aye, Engebretson aye.  Therefore Resolution #18-06 adopted.

Mayor Jensen opened the Public Hearing for a Budget Amendment for F/Y 2018.  There were no written or oral objections.  Bohman made a motion to close the Public Hearing.  Duff Seconded.  Roll call vote:  Jensen aye, Bohman aye, Duff aye, Engebretson aye. Motion carried.  Jensen made a motion to adopt the Budget Amendment for F/Y 2018.  Engebretson seconded.  Roll call vote:  Jensen aye, Bohman aye, Duff aye, Engebretson aye.  Therefore Resolution #18-07 adopted.
Dan Sinclair with Metering & Technology Solutions gave a presentation on water meter replacement.  The current meters the City has are no longer made and are known to slow down as they age.  Replacing the meters will allow the City to have meters read monthly or even daily to catch leaks faster so customers can be notified as soon as an issue is detected.  Metering all connections will make the City Compliant with the IDNR.  

Ken & Linda Shaw present at 7:08 p.m.

Mr. Sinclair will supply the City with different options and what costs will be.
Mr. Sinclair left the meeting at 7:10 p.m.
Ken & Linda Shaw were present to request the City trim/remove the dead trees/branches on the City’s property west of their property at 801 Maple Street.  Mayor Jensen reported he inspected the tree line and agreed that clean-up needs to be done.  The Council directed the City employees to obtain bids for the June Council meeting, along with any City trees that need to be trimmed or removed.
Ken & Linda Shaw left the meeting at 7:20 p.m.

Mayor Jensen received a request from Mission Thornton.  The group would like permission to post their fund raising “thermometer” signs in the City Park and near the “Thornton” sign along 1st Street.  The group is raising funds for an electronic sign.  Bohman made a motion to allow posting the signs.  Duff seconded.  Bohman aye, Duff aye, Engebretson aye.  Jensen abstained due to her position in the group.

A watermain was repaired by Markwardt Services.  The break was along N 1st Street on the west side of the road, directly across from the North driveway of the Pleasant Valley Golf Course.  The break appeared to be caused from a shift in the ground.

The Clerk reported the City has received a credit voucher from ICAP insurance company to go towards the premium for fiscal year 2018-19 in the amount of $1,666.16.
Due to the retirement of Dr. Robert Gross, the City Council needed to designate a new work comp health care provider.  Mayor Jensen reported that Westfork Family Medicine has agreed to be the City’s provider.  Duff made a motion to designate Westfork Family Medicine as the City’s Worker’s Compensation provider.  Bohman seconded.  Roll call vote:  Jensen aye, Bohman aye, Duff aye, Engebretson aye, therefore Resolution #18-08 adopted.
The City Park restrooms were discussed.  Due to vandalism in the past, the restrooms are currently locked, with a key available in City Hall during office hours.  Mayor Jensen felt the restrooms should be unlocked at all times during the spring/summer.  After further discussion, Duff made a motion to keep the restrooms unlocked during the nice weather but to install surveillance cameras, not to exceed $500, outside of the building in case of vandalism.  Bohman seconded, motion carried.  Signs will be posted noting there are cameras in use. 
Jensen mentioned the condition of the dug-out benches and a portion of the shelter house. Painting will be done by the maintenance department.
Community clean-up days were set for Monday, June 18th thru 8:00 a.m., Tuesday, June 19th for garbage customers.  Details will be advertised on Facebook, the City’s website and posted in town.  
Nuisance properties were brought up.  The Mayor & Council members are to submit addresses to the Clerk on properties needing notification from the City regarding their nuisance issue.

Jared Dietzenbach submitted a building permit application for new home construction at 412 N 5th Street.  The construction is within property line setbacks and was approved by the Council.

Building permit applications were approved by the Clerk prior to the meeting at 309 Maple Street, 308 N 6th Street, 501 N 5th Street and 601 Larch Street.
The Clerk updated the Council on the Property tax backfill for future City budgets.
Bohman made a motion to adjourn.  Duff seconded, motion carried.
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